
       
       Verizon 
       600 Hidden Ridge   
       Irving, TX 75015-2092 
 
 

SHORT TERM PUBLIC NOTICE UNDER RULE 51.333(A)  
 
May 25, 2012 
 
Carrier:  Verizon Virginia L.L.C., 703 East Grace St, Richmond, VA 23219  
 
Contact:  For additional information on these planned network changes, please contact: 
 
Dana Mies 
Verizon Communications 
Manager – Switch Engineering / Trunk Capacity Management – CA/FL/TX/VA 
610 N Morgan St, Tampa, FL 33602 
813-229-1926 
Implementation Date: No earlier than October 18, 2012 
 
Planned Network Change(s) Will Occur at the Following Virginia Location(s): 
 
 Location     Verizon Central Office  
       CLLI Code 
 
 Hull St, Virginia   RCMDVAHLCG0 
 
Description of the Planned Network Change(s):   
 
The Verizon Hull St 1AESS End Office Switch office switch (RCMDVAHLCG0) located at 3310 
Hull St, Richmond, VA 23224, will be retired and removed after all traffic served by this switch is 
migrated to the alternative switch described below.  Traffic currently coming to Hull will be 
migrated to the Grace St CS 2000 (RCMDVAGRPS1) located at 703 E Grace St., Richmond, VA, 
23219.  All traffic will be migrated to the Grace St. switch, including Inter-LATA (ACCESS/FG-B-
D/CLEC IXC), Wireless, and Paging trunks.  
 
Description of Reasonably Foreseeable Impact(s) of the Planned Change(s):   
 
CLEC IXC, IEC, wireless and paging carriers will need to secure new trunk groups built to the 
Grace St. PS1 Call Server 2000 or have existing trunk groups to that switch augmented.  Carriers 
that are code holders for access connectivity in the Hull switch will be required to reposition the 
codes to the Grace St. switch. 
 
All ASRs for the Grace St. switch must be received no later than August 17, 2012 in order to 
provide sufficient time to migrate the traffic described above.  All traffic must be moved by October 
20, 2012.  All ASRs for the Hull St. switch must carry the project code of RCMDVAHLRP1. 
 


